
'To the Lord Fleetwood, Lord Deputy of Ireland: These.' 
 
'Whitehall,' 16th May, 1654. 
 
SIR, 
 
By the Letter I received from you, and by the information of the Captain you 
sent to me, I am sufficiently satisfied of the evil intentions of Colonel Alured; 
and by some other considerations amongst ourselves, tending to the making 
up a just suspicion,-by the advice of friends here, I do revoke Colonel Alured 
from that Employment. 
 
Wherefore I desire you to send for him to return to you to Dublin; and that you 
cause him to deliver up the Instructions and Authorities into your hands, which 
he hath in reference to that Business; as also such monies and accounts 
concerning the same,-according to the Letter, herein enclosed, directed to 
him, which I entreat you to deliver when he comes to you. 
 
I desire 'you' also, to the end the Service may not be neglected, nor 'for' one 
day stand, it being of so great concernment, To employ some able Officer to 
assist in Colonel Alured's room, until the men be shipped off for their design.  
We purpose also, God willing, to send one very speedily who, we trust, shall 
meet them at the place, to command in chief.  As for provision of victual and 
other necessaries, we shall hasten them away; desiring that these Forces 
may by no means stay in Ireland; because we purpose they shall meet their 
provision in the place they are designed 'for.' 
 
If any farther discovery be with you about any other passages on Colonel 
Alured's part, I pray examine them, and speed them to us; and send Colonel 
Alured over hither with the first opportunity.  Not having more upon this 
subject at present, 
 
I rest, 
Your loving father, 
OLIVER P. 
 
'P.S.'  I desire you that the Officer, whom you appoint to assist the shipping of 
the Forces, may have the money in Colonel Alured's hands, for carrying on 
the Service; and also that he may have what remains at Carrickfergus for the 
Commander-in-chief, who shall call for it there. 


